HOLY TRINITY C.E. (A) PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 6

Tel: 01444 454295 Fax: 01444 459318 email: office@ htprimary.co.uk

website: www.holytrinity-cuckfield.w-sussex.sch.uk



The days continue to fly by and, especially over the last three weeks, our feet haven't touched the ground! Apologies for the lack of recent newsletters, but the pace of life has overtaken us all in the last month!

Yet, we continue to all work hard and I have had a lovely week of children coming to show me their writing, art, maths and science work. It is always such a pleasure to see our children having such pride in their work and they also enjoy seeing the progress they have made since September.

Bonfire Night – A huge thank you to all the parents and staff who supported the school on Cuckfield Bonfire night, both preparing the bonfire, helping at the event and clearing up the next day. Despite heavy rain during the day, everyone had a great time and so many children have told me they enjoyed the fireworks.

Trampoline Taster Sessions – This proved to be a very popular taster with our children and very much enjoyed by them. The laughter coming from the hall and buzz of excitement was evident, as each class had a turn at trying out bouncing on a proper trampoline. We are hoping to have trampoline lessons in PE for our Key Stage 2 children in the Summer term, but also run a before school trampoline club, which will be open to all ages. Further details to follow next term.



Hawthorn children practising stopping quickly!



Very happy Chestnut children being bounced!



Damson's Katie and Noah enjoying the fun!



Oak's Joshua and Jamie said " it's not as easy as it looks!"



Lime Class jumping for joy!



Juniper Class bouncing to be caught!



Silver Birch working as a team trampolining!



Willow children concentrating on the coach's instructions!

Children in Need – Thank you to the children and staff who dressed in rainbow colours to support Children in Need Day in November. Everyone made a huge effort and we raised over £175.00.



We supported "Children in Need", wearing rainbow coloured clothes!



We even had three "Rainbow Tooth Fairies" supporting "Children in Need!"

Open Afternoon-We held our Open Afternoon in late November. This was an opportunity for parents/carers to come into school and look at their child's work and talk to them about it. Our children enjoyed sharing their work with their parents.

Parent Consultations – It was lovely to see so many parents attending Parent Consultations and I know from feedback that they were really valued by both parents & staff.

Achievement Leaves on the Tree:

17.11.17

Ash – George, Beech-Darcey, Chestnut – Josie, Damson – Martha & Millie, Elder - Emily, Hawthorn – Holly, Juniper – Barnaby, Lime - Kaddie, Maple – Lily, Oak – Eleanor, Pine – Maria, Silver Birch – Ava, Willow – Lucy



01.12.17

Ash –James, Beech -Ayana, Chestnut –Amber, Damson –Leila, Elder –Rosie Mae, Hawthorn –Cortney, Juniper –Tom, Lime –Kaylin, Maple –Kayci, Oak-Jamie, Pine –Naomi, Silver Birch –Max, Willow –Flora



Congratulations:

Mighty Multiples Bronze – Chestnut – Max, Damson – Amir & Jackson Lime Class – Thomas for his piano certificate Congratulations to Holy Trinity:

Year 3 & 4 children who attended a netball festival

Year 4 & 5 children who attended a handball tournament

Year 5 & 6 children who took part in indoor athletics

Juniper class and some Oak and Maple children who took part in the "School Big Swim"